
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

 

July 20, 2021 

 

 

Agenda Item: 4.7 

 

Subject:       Approval of Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Tri-Valley ROP  

   and Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Las Positas College 

 

 

Background:  The California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office (CCCCO), in partnership 

with the California Department of Education (CDE), announced annual funding to implement a 

regional technical assistance structure to assist teachers and industry partners in implementing 

high-quality CTE programs. Education Code 88833 appropriates $12,000,000 in annual career 

technical education funding to support the establishment of Career Technical Education Key 

Talent field positions to support both the CTE Incentive Grant Program and the K-12 component 

of the Strong Workforce Program (SWP) with the positions of K14 Technical Assistance 

Providers and K12 Pathway Coordinators.   

 

Funding is inclusive of eight K14 Technical Assistance Providers (TAPs) (one per California 

Community College regional consortium) and 72 K12 Pathway Coordinators (K12 PCs) (one per 

California Community College District). TriValley ROP (TVROP) was nominated to host the 

K12 Pathway Coordinator.  

 

Las Positas and Chabot College administrators have agreed to designate their SWP funds not to 

exceed $62,500 to this cause, allowing two Coordinators (one for Chabot and one for Las 

Positas) to be hired to serve in this capacity and fully uphold the objectives and activities for this 

position.  

 

The district superintendents from Castro Valley, Hayward, San Lorenzo, San Leandro, Eden 

ROP, Dublin, Livermore Valley Joint, and Pleasanton Unified School Districts wrote letters of 

support for Tri-Valley ROP to serve as the host Lead Educational Agency for the K12 Pathway 

Coordinator position. 

 

Recommended Action:  That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed Memorandum of 

Understanding (MOU) between Tri Valley ROP and Chabot-Las Positas Community College 

District, Las Positas College for the period of July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022.  It is further 

recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the 

MOU on behalf of the District.   

 

 

 

Submitted: Theresa F. Rowland/Date  Approved: Ronald P. Gerhard/Date 

         

         

  APPROVED   DISAPPROVED   TABLED 
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